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COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING
9TH JANUARY 2006
QUESTION 4
QUESTION: COUNCILLOR DALY
“To ask the Manager will she outline her proposals for tackling anti-social behaviour in former Council estates.  Would she agree that there are many problems emanating from former tenants who have purchase their homes and are now deemed outside of the Council’s remit?”
REPLY:

Existing legislation, under the Housing (miscellaneous provisions) Act 1997 does not permit a Local Authority to deal with anti-social behaviour in any dwellings other than with existing Local Authority tenants.
The Residential Tenancy Act 2004 has made certain provision for dealing with former tenants of the Local Authority who have purchased their homes under the Tenant Purchase provision. The use of this legislation and its implication for the Local Authority is being investigated by the Allocations Support Section, for inclusion in its procedures for dealing with anti-social behaviour within its administrative area. Following this consideration, and availing of legal advice, a report will issue to the Councillor on the Housing Departments decision in relation to this issue.
Following on from any Tenant Purchase option, the Councils permission must be sought in the following first sell-on of the property. In this event, an anti-social check is carried out in cases where a Tenant Purchaser wishes to get this consent, and the Tenant Purchase Section make every effort to inform all tenant purchasers of this in an effort to combat any anti social behaviour from that household. 
